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“We are in the country of the Awabakal peoples. We respectfully acknowledge their elders, celebrating their continuing “We are in the country of the Awabakal peoples. We respectfully acknowledge their elders, celebrating their continuing 
culture and the living memory of their ancestors.”culture and the living memory of their ancestors.”

The Spinnaker

Two prayers have been included in this week’s Newsletter as there is a common theme across them and recent 
celebrations. The theme for NAIDOC Week this year was ‘For our Elders’ and the Church last weekend celebrated 
World Day for Grandparents. Throughout all of our lives the elder generations have played a significant role in 
helping us understand our past as well as providing guidance and direction for the younger members of society. 
Due to the important role the First Nations Elders and our Grandparents played in our lives it was deemed suitable 
to acknowledge them each with a prayer.

Dear Lord,
We invite all Australians to join us, their Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander brothers and sisters, in prayer.
We pray for a bright and just shared future for all who call Australia home.
We ask that Your grace of acceptance and compassion will guide us.
Let the Creator Spirit lead our journey with the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People of this land.
May we share Your spirit more deeply and celebrate the gifts you have given us.
Help us appreciate true harmony and peace just as our Old People did.
Keep us strong, make us resilient and remember us in this time.
Now is the opportunity to change our Nation’s history for the better.
Walk with us as we write a new chapter together and may we be one in Your love.

Amen.

Dear Lord
Let us never abandon the elderly,
Their presence in our families and communities is precious,
For they remind us that we share the same heritage and are part of a people committed to preserving our roots.

Amen

St Paul		  Pray for Us



Staff Changes

Mrs Foye has stepped down from the Religion Leader of Learning position with Miss Gardiner being appointed to 
the position for the remainder of the year. We offer our thanks to Mrs Foye for her work in Semester One and wish 
Miss Gardiner all the best for second semester.

World Youth Day

Every three years the youth of the Church are invited to come together for World Youth Day. This year World Youth 
Day is being held in Lisbon, Portugal. Three members of the St Paul’s staff, Miss Gardiner, Miss Harrison and Mr 
Morgan joined with Bishop Michael Kennedy and Fr Greg Barker and other pilgrims from the diocese. Prior to 
travelling to Lisbon, they will spend some time in Israel walking in the footsteps of Jesus.

One of the many highlights of the pilgrimage will be attending mass celebrated by Pope Francis on Sunday 6 August, 
2023.

NAIDOC Day Celebrations

On the first Wednesday of the term, our community gathered for our NAIDOC celebrations. The Assembly was 
arranged by the Year 12 Aboriginal Studies students, their teacher Miss Gardiner and supported by Ms Stewart. 

School Leader form 2022 Mia Robertson came and shared her insights on the impact her elders have had on her 
during her life.

The banner below was created by the Year 12 Aboriginal Studies class and hung from the Damascus Centre.



Semester Awards

It was pleasing to see many students in Years 7 - 10 to be affirmed for their efforts throughout Semester One on 
Tuesday. Students received Academic Excellence, Excellence in Class, Diligence Awards and CARE Group Awards. 
These ceremonies were led by the respective Leader of Wellbeing and Engagement. 

Thanks to the family members who attended to support the students at the ceremonies.

Year 12 HSC Trial Examinations

Year 12 commence their HSC Trial exams on Monday. Importantly, these exams will provide the students with 
an indication of where they are at in preparation for the actual HSC exams in Term 4. The exams provide an 
opportunity to work under exam conditions and concentrate for sustained periods of time. 

Some students will be pleased with their results and others will be concerned with the outcome of the exams. 
Whatever the results from the exams, they will provide the students with the opportunity to work with their 
teachers and set some goals for the remainder of Term 3 in the lead up to the HSC exams.

As a school community we offer our prayers of support for Year 12 and wish them all the best for their Trial exams.

ASPIRE Production

Today and tomorrow are the performance days for the students involved in the ASPIRE production, ‘The Pirate 
Code’ at the Civic Theatre, in Newcastle. These performances are the culmination of many hours of rehearsal and 
practice over the previous months. St Paul’s has a large number of students involved in the production. 

Ms Burt, Miss Garrett, and Mr Baker accompanied a group of students to watch the performance on Friday as well 
as to support their peers involved in the production.

We wish all students involved in the production all the best for the coming days.



Lara Wrightson - International Science School

During the July holidays, Lara Wrightson of Year 11 was fortunate to participate in the International Science School 
held at the University of Sydney. She participated in numerous activities involving first year physics, chemistry, 
molecular biology, engineering, and a little bit of philosophy alongside many international and Australian students. 

Lara said “it was a great opportunity to not only meet new people from around the world, but also learn 
more about myself and what I might want to study in the future. The experience strengthened my knowledge 
surrounding my current subjects and allowed me to explore other areas of interest, such as marine biology, 
astrophysics, and neuroscience. During the two weeks I was able to interact with many university and PhD students, 
as well as lecturers and professors at the university. This has inspired me to pursue a career in biomedicine and 
hopefully one day, complete my PhD. 
Overall, the program was extremely insightful and full of a variety of activities that were both challenging and 
exciting. I highly recommend any students who are interested in STEM or wanting to learn more about possible 
degrees and careers in Science, to apply and participate in this once in a lifetime opportunity.”

It was wonderful Lara found the opportunity over the holidays to be so rewarding.

Real Women Flyer email from Sue Campbell 2-7-2023

Members of the Boolaroo, Warners Bay and Booragul Parish Real Women group have arranged an event for 
Monday 14 August, 2023 commencing at 7.30pm in the Parish Hall at Warners Bay. The guest speaker on the 
evening will be Luke Connors from Talk2meBro. Further information can be found, on the flyer included with the 
Newsletter.

Mr Nicholas Wickham 

Principal 



Assistant Principal - Teaching & Learning

HSC Trial Examinations 

Year 12 commence the HSC Trial examinations on Monday with English Standard and English Advanced Paper 1. The 
examination timetable is available on Compass along with Student Responsibilities for Examinations. Students are 
expected to be familiar with the arrangements for examinations. The HSC Trial examinations are an opportunity for 
students to rehearse for the HSC which includes preparing for an examination block and managing the examination 
‘stress’. A certain level of stress is normal and students have been provided with strategies and techniques to assist 
in managing this stress through the Elevate workshops. Students can also manage stress by establishing a regular 
pattern of revision and seeking feedback on their understanding from their teachers. Even if a student has not 
established an effective pattern of preparation leading to the HSC Trial examinations, they have several months 
before the HSC to reflect and refine their approach. Teachers will be working closely with students to prepare a gap 
analysis of the HSC Trial examinations and to identify goals for improvement.  

The HSC can also be thought of as a team effort. When each student brings their best to the Trial HSC and final 
examinations, then a collective sense of excellence is cultivated. I often refer to the phrase ‘marks in the bucket’ 
when speaking with students about the importance of treating the HSC as a collective effort. This does not mean 
that one student’s result directly affects the whole group. Rather, this phrase refers to the influence we have 
on each other to give our best effort. This is particularly important when some students have already secured a 
post-school pathway such as early entry to university, an apprenticeship or employment. These are applaudable 
achievements, however, all students have a responsibility to maintain the effort in striving for their best because 
that positive approach will lift the whole group.   

NAPLAN Student Results 

The NAPLAN students results have been received by the College and will be posted to families next week. This year, 
new proficiency standards with 4 levels of achievement for each year level replaced the previous 10-band structure 
that covered all 4 levels tested and the old national minimum standard set in 2008 when tests were on paper.  

The standard for proficiency is set at a challenging but reasonable level. If your child is in the Strong or Exceeding 
category, it means they have demonstrated proficiency and that their literacy or numeracy skills are where they 
should be at this stage of their schooling. If your child has not yet achieved proficiency, then they will either be in 
the Developing category or the Needs additional support category. The proficiency standards have already proved 
useful as we have analysed results and identified students who require intervention to improve their literacy and 
numeracy skills. Information regarding individual student reports can be found at the following link: https://nap.
edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/faq-individual-student-report.pdf 



While a useful measure, NAPLAN results also need to be placed into perspective within the wider context 
of learning at the College. NAPLAN tests are point in time tests and do not encapsulate the uniqueness and 
exceptionality of each individual student. The strengths and gifts of students are not measured through point in 
time tests and while teachers may use this information to implement targeted interventions, it is only part of the 
complexity of meeting the needs of each student.  

If families have any questions regarding the NAPLAN results please contact me at the College. 

Year 9 2024 Additional Studies Information 

Year 8 students and their families have been invited to an 
online information session regarding the College’s Additional 
Studies program. This session is schedule for Monday 31 July 
starting at 6pm and a link to the Teams meeting will be sent 
through Compass on Monday. Students and families will also 
be issued with the Additional Studies booklet next week. 
Following the information session, students will take part in a 
face-to-face workshop on Thursday 3 August during the day 
so they can ask questions and engage with the Leaders of 
Learning and teachers about the courses that are on offer. 
Students will select their Additional Studies courses through 
WebChoices and the link to this site will be sent to students 
on Thursday 3 August. 

 
Mrs Amber Carter 

Assistant Principal - Teaching & Learning 



Semester 1 Awards



Sporting News

Team B Team C

Taj Williams Grady Platt

Daniel Moir Jian Grasso

Ethan Lunn Raphael Keo

Shiv Dube Mitchell Barnes

Koby Malmgren Orlando Maratos

Kaiden Johnson Charlie North

Toby TIndall

Dribble Frenzy - Senior Competition 

Semi finals between Team B & C took place on St Paul’s Day with Team C 
the winners overall. Congratulations to Team C!



Emily Sheehan - Fundraiser for the World’s Greatest Shave!

Congratulations to Emily who raised over $850 for the World’s Greatest Shave! We are so proud of you for 
completing the shave and for raising the money for cancer research. Emily completed the shave on St Paul’s 
Day with the help of her friends and family.

Over the weekend, Natalia Hogan completed the marathon she was raising money for. She ran 3hours 
34minutes in a ‘brutal marathon”. Palcing first in her division. 

Natalia raised over $4,500 for the Samaritans. She asked me to pass on her 
thanks to everyone at St Paul’s who supported her in this endeavour. 

Other News







CREATIVE
ARTS FACULTY 
SHOWCASE

W H E N :  T H U R S D A Y

A U G U S T ,  2 0 2 3  

W H E R E :  S C H O O L  H A L L

W H A T :  5 P M  F I N G E R F O O D

A N D  A R T  E X H I B I T I O N

W I T H  P E R F O R M A N C E S

B E G I N N I N G  A T  5 - 3 0 P M

A L L  W E L C O M E  

 





CCSP Upcoming webinar Online Relationships and consent: Sending 
nudes and sexting

As part of the Catholic Council of School Parent’s ongoing collaboration with eSafety the Term 3 parent educa-

tion webinar Online relationships and consent: Sending nudes and sexting will be held on 15 August 2023.

This 30-minute webinar is designed for parents and carers of young people in secondary school. 

The Council of Catholic School Parents NSW/ACT in collaboration with eSafety are presenting a free 30-minute 

webinar:

The webinar is designed for parents and carers of young people in secondary school.

It will cover:

	 •	 the impact of sharing nude images without consent

	 •	 practical suggestions for starting the chat about respectful relationships, consent and pressure 		

	 to send nudes

	 •	 where to get support for a young person who has experienced abuse. 

Date and time:            Tuesday 15 August 7.30pm – 8.00pm

Register:                     https://register.gotowebinar.com/rt/5491931265697591563

QR Code:       

            

 



Community Notice’s



Community Notice’s



For all Finance enquiries please use the following email 
address:  finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

To calculate your Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly payment 
amount, please go to our Website and use the calculator.  
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/
fee-calculator/  (Please take the figure to the next five 
cents)

If you have not already done so, please ensure I have 
copies of relevant updated Health Care / Pension Cards and 
the Application Form.

Excursions Coming Up

Please pay for all excursions by the due date written on the 
excursion notes which are sent home with your child. This 
date is important as excursion costing is calculated on the 
number of students who should be attending that
particular event. Venues and buses have to be paid when 
the booking is first made. Your understanding of this would 
be very much appreciated.

   School Fee 

   1.	 BPay through your own home banking via the    	
	 Internet
   2.	 Eftpos Minimum payment $10
   3.	 Cheque
   4.	 Cash

   Excursion Payments
   1.	 Qkr 

QKR is the way to pay fees, excursions
and Friday Sport

For your convenience, when paying for excursions the new 
Qkr! App is now live for families of our students. Qkr! By 
Mastercard can be downloaded for free from Apple’s app 
store for iPhones, iPad users can download the iPhone app 
or from Google Play fo Android phones. Simply:

Step 1 Download Qkr!
On your Android phone or iPhone. iPad users can down-
load iPhone app

Step 2 Register
Select your Country of Residence as ‘Australia’ and follow 
the steps to register

Step 3 Find our school
Our school will appear in ‘Nearby Locations’ if you’re with-
in 10km’s of the school, or search for our school by name.

Step 4 Register your children
When first accessing our school you will be prompted to 
add a student profile for your child. This allows you to 
make orders and payments for them.
For more information about QKR visit our website

www.booragul.catholic.edu.au

 

	 Opening Hours for Payments to the
	 Finance Office

	 Parents: Payments can be made at
	 Reception between 8.30am and 2.30pm

	 Students:Mornings from 8.30am until 		
	 tutor group bell, all of recess and all 			
	 lunch times

Mrs Betty Harris - Finance Officer
finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

From the Finance Office



St Paul’s Catholic College

Address:		  Primrose Street, Booragul
Postal:			   PO Box 194, Boolaroo NSW  2284
Telephone:		  4958 6711
Email:			   admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au
Web Site:		  http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/ 

Switch/Reception
Hours:			   8.15am until 3.30pm

Finance Office
Hours:			   8.30am to 2.30pm
Email:			   finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au

Canteen
Telephone:		  4946 3115

Clothing Pool		  8.45 - 10.30am Thursday

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES

31st July- 11the Aug: HSC Trials

31st July: Year 9 2024, Additional Studies Evening (Online)

10th Aug: Creative Arts Showcase Evening

16th Aug: HSC Info Evening

Contact Us


